MANAGING DIRECTOR NEWSLETTER

30 YEARS OF QUALITY PRIVATE EDUCATION

March 2024

Dear Parents and Guardians,

As we (already) reflect on the culmination of Term 1, we are filled with immense gratitude for your unwavering support, dedication and partnership in nurturing the growth and development of our learners. Your commitment to your child's education and well-being has been truly remarkable, and we want to take a moment to express our sincere appreciation.

Throughout the term, we have witnessed the power of collaboration between home and school, working hand in hand to create a nurturing environment where every child can thrive. Your active involvement in your child's education, whether through attending meetings, school events, or simply offering words of encouragement, has made a significant difference in our school community.

We firmly believe that **every child matters**. Each student brings a unique set of talents, interests and perspectives to our school, enriching the tapestry of our learning community. By fostering a culture of inclusivity, respect and support, we strive to empower every child to reach their full potential and discover the boundless possibilities that lie ahead.

As we look ahead to the journey of Term 2, let us continue to uphold the values of **People, Integrity, Perseverance and Excellence** that serve as the cornerstone of our school's ethos. Together, let us inspire our children to embrace learning with enthusiasm, curiosity and a growth mindset, knowing that with determination and perseverance, they can achieve anything they set their minds to.

In closing, I would like to share a timeless quote from Aristotle: "Educating the mind without educating the heart is no education at all." Let us remember the profound wisdom encapsulated in these words as we strive to nurture not only the academic growth of our students, but also their social, emotional and moral development.

Once again, thank you for your continued support and partnership. Together we can make a meaningful difference in the lives of our children and empower them to become compassionate, responsible and resilient global citizens.

Yours sincepely, Dr B Fourie

MANAGING DIRECTOR AMBERFIELD COLLEGE

